
 

Coming Events July 
 

6 July (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 

  

8 Jul (Mon) PAC Meeting 1100 Seven Palms Grille 

 

19 July (Fri) EXCOM Mtg 1130 MCBH OôClub 

 
See Social Events Page 3 for Aloha Chapter Event 
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Hawaii State Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America 

 

Coming Events June 
 

1 Jun (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 
 

21 Jun (Fri)  EXCOM Meeting 1130 Hickam OôClub 
 

26 Jun (Wed) Briefing/tour Asia Pacific Center for  

Security Studies at Ft DeRussy 1000  

followed at 1130 by 

Luncheon/Speaker Hale Koa  

Ralph Cossa, President of the Pacific Forum  

Each year the Chapter presents the Doleman Award 

to a retired officer and MOAA member for signifi-

cant and sustained volunteer contributions to the 

community.  This year COL Kwai ñSunnyò Young, 

USA (Ret.) received the award at the Annual Hono-

lulu Chamber of Commence Military Recognition 

Luncheon held at the Hilton Hawaiian Village. 
 

 Sunny has devoted thousands of hours of volunteer 

work at the Arizona Memorial at Pearl Harbor welcoming visitors and seeking im-

provements to enhance their experience.  For the past 9 years, as a board member 

of Pacific Historic Parks, he has spearheaded the Pearl Harbor Christmas Lights 

boat tours that have provided over 20,000 local families unforgettable views of 

brightly-decorated ships and submarines.  
  

He further supports the military community by participating in the nationwide Va-

cations for Veterans program, providing lodging for wounded military personnel 

and their families in Branson, Missouri, while they undergo treatment and rehabili-

tation.  As senior member of the Hawaii Army National Guardôs Honor Guard for 

military funerals, he leads ceremonies to honor fallen comrades at cemeteries state-

wide. 
 

Sunny was asked to be the State Ombudsman Coordinator for the Employer Sup-

port of the Guard and Reserve program. For six years he coordinated Ombudsmen 

on all islands to mediate and resolve employment problems between employers and 

Reservists and National Guard.  Most of these service personnel were returning 

from deployment. 
 

Sunnyôs unselfish efforts during a lifetime of service to the YMCA are also evident 

in programs directed at improving the wellbeing of Hawaiiôs keiki.  He has been a 

driving force in revitalizing facilities and programs at Camp Erdman.  The camp 

has sponsored Operation Purple, providing opportunities for children of deployed 

military personnel to enjoy unique recreational and confidence-building activities.  

Sunnyôs service with the YMCA also involves Military Family Appreciation Day 

at the Honolulu Zoo; Bishop Museum Kids Day; and Children and Youth Day. 
     (Continued on page 7 ñYoungò) 

Ralph Cossa to Speak at  

Hale Koa Luncheon 
 

Ralph Cossa (Col, 

USAF Ret) is president 

of the Pacific Forum 

CSIS in Honolulu, Ha-

waii. He is a political/

military affairs and 

national security spe-

cialist with more than 

30 years of experience 

in formulating, articulating, and imple-

menting U.S. security policy in the Asia

-Pacific and Near EastïSouth Asia re-

gions. He writes a regular column for 

the Japan Times and Korea Times and 

is a frequent contributor to the Interna-

tional Tribune and other regional news-

papers and periodicals.  

Mr. Cossa served in the U.S. Air Force 

from 1966 to 1993, last serving as spe-

cial assistant to the commander in chief 

of the U.S. Pacific Command. He previ-

ously served as deputy director for stra-

tegic studies at the National Defense 

Universityôs Institute for National Stra-

tegic Studies and earlier as a national 

security affairs fellow at the Hoover 

Institution at Stanford University. 

Mr. Cossa holds a B.A. in international 

relations from Syracuse University, an 

M.B.A. from Pepperdine University, 

and an M.S. in strategic studies from 

the Defense Intelligence College. 
 

           ( Continued on page 2 ñCossaò)  
 

For reservations please go to the form on 

page 2 or http://www.moaa-hawaii.org/ 

Colonel Young - Doleman Award Recipient 

http://www.moaa-hawaii.org/
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Presidentõs  Message 

Colonel Mark Torreano USAF (Ret)  

 

 

 
 

Aloha Kakou ,  

We have an excellent luncheon arranged for 26 June with Ralph Cossa from the Pacific Forum 

updating us on the security situation throughout the Asia Pacific region, with special insights 

on North Korean and China.  We expect many Aloha Chapter members to join us, and I encour-

age you to invite your friends since we have the Waikiki Ballroom reserved at the Hale 

Koa.  Come early for the 10:00 AM tour of the Asia Pacific Center for Security Studies at Ft. DeRussy.  The APCSS is a 

DoD academic institution that supports the Pacific Command by addressing regional and global security issues.  Park in the 

parking garage and its just a short walk to the Center and the hotel.  Hale Koa carts will be available to take us to the Hale 

Koa for the luncheon.  
 

Itôs graduation time again, so be on the lookout for and congratulate our many high school graduates enjoying this rite of pas-

sage with their friends and families--they will be paying for our social security checks!!.  This is also the time of year we re-

member those who gave their lives for our liberty and I hope many of you took time to attend one of the Memorial Day cere-

monies.  The chapter presented a wreath or lei of remembrance at both the Punchbowl and Oahu Veterans Cemetery events. 

There was also a nice Vietnam Veterans ceremony the evening before Memorial Day at Punchbowl. 
 

Be sure to block your calendar for the annual picnic on August 4.  We will host a special guest, Matt Clark, a MOAA Director 

visiting us and the Aloha Chapter, many of whom we expect to attend. 
 

Best Regards, Mark  

(ñCossaò, continued from page 1) 

He is also senior editor of the Forumôs quarterly electronic journal, Comparative Connections. Mr. Cossa is a board member 

of the Council on U.S.-Korean Security Studies and the National Committee on U.S.-China Relations. He is also a member of 

the International Institute for Strategic Studies and the ASEAN Regional Forum Experts and Eminent Persons Group, as well 

as a founding member of the Steering Committee of the multinational Council for Security Cooperation in the Asia Pacific 

(CSCAP).  Visit the Pacific Forum CSIS website at http://csis.org/program/pacific-forum-csis  

WEDNESDAY JUNE 26th  

10:00 Briefing/tour of the Asia Pacific Center for Security Studies at Ft DeRussy  

(just mauka of the parking garage) 

The APCSS is a DoD academic institution that supports the Pacific Command 

by addressing regional and global security issues through military and civilian repre-

sentatives of the United States and Asia-Pacific nations participating in a comprehen-

sive program of executive education and workshops, both in Hawaii and throughout 

the Asia-Pacific region.   
 

Buffet Lunch 11:30 

Hale Koa Waikiki Ballroom (1st floor) 

Speaker Ralph Cossa, President, the Pacific Forum CSIS, Honolulu  

Ralph will provide a timely and thought provoking overview of Asia Pacific security issues with a focus on  

North Korea and China. 
 

PARKING WITH VALIDATION AVAILABLE AT THE HALE KOA PARKING FACILITY  
 

Please make your reservation by mailing the form below or go to http://www.moaa-hawaii.org/ NLT June 20 
 

QUESTIONS CONTACT Mark Torreano at mmtorreano@gmail.com or 343-4877 

 

 

Name tag(s) to read:__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

I (we) will attend the briefing/tour of the Asia Pacific Center for Security Studies: ____(number attending) 
 

Hale Koa Lunch(es) ____ at $25 = $__________ 

CONTRIBUTIONS GREATLY APPRECIATED 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND  & COMMUNITY SERVICE $___________TOTAL Enclosed $_____________ 

PLEASE MAKE YOUR CHECK PAYABLE TO: HAWAII STATE CHAPTER MOAA 

MAIL TO: P.O. BOX 31282 HONOLULU, HI 96820 

http://csis.org/program/pacific-forum-csis
http://www.moaa-hawaii.org/
mailto:mmtorreano@gmail.com
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PO Box 31282 Honolulu, Hawaii 96820 
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Opinions  expressed  in  this  newsletter  are  not necessarily   

Hawaii State Chapter  policy. 

 

Elected Officers  
 

President 

Col Mark Torreano USAF 

343-4877 

mmtorreano@gmail.com 
 

1st Vice President 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

383-1010 

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  

 2d Vice President 

VACANT  
 

Secretary 

Lt Col Bruce Altenhof USAF 

277-3932 

bruce.sandra1990@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer  

CDR Lee Bordenave USN 

422-6377 

leejbordenave@clearwire.net 
 

Appointed Officers  
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary Liaison  

Jayne Henley-Davis 

263-4248 

jayn28@gmail.com 
 

Veterans Affairs 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Co-Chairs Personal Affairs 

Lt Col Lou Crompton USAF 

526-3022 

 lcrompton@juno.com 
 

CDR Jack Miller USN 

261-4100  

jackmiller@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chaplain 
 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Chair Membership  

LtCol Matt Sutton USMC  

228-9579 

suttonmatthew@aol.com 
 

Chair Programs 

VACANT  
 

Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

383-1010  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Community Services  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Editor PHK    

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Manager 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

VACANT  
 

Directory Editor  

LT Jim Fromm USCG 

677-7469 

jffromm@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Directory Business Manager 

COL Tom Fagan USA 

261-2606 

twfagan@gmail.com 

TAPS 
 

CDR Ted Liter, USN, died March 4, is survived  

by his wife Hanh.  
 

Marna LaVeta Slocum died April 8.  She is survived by  

Col. Frank Slocum, AUS.  
 

Binnacle List 
 

Frank Slocum now in hospice care. 

 - - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 

  
  

June 
 

Wednesday, June 26 at 1000 

Briefing/tour Asia Pacific Center for  

Security Studies at Ft DeRussy 
followed at 1130 by 

Hale Koa Sandwich Buffet and Speaker  

Ralph Cossa, President of the Pacific Forum 
 

July 
 

Aloha Chapter Event 

Wednesday, July 24 1000 

Tour of the new USS Arizona Memorial Museums 

followed by Buffet Lunch at Schooners    

August 
 

Sunday, August 4 at 1200 

Annual Picnic - Venue TBD 
Special guest, Matt Clark, a MOAA Director  

December 
 

Saturday, December 14, 1730 

MOAAôs Annual Christmas Party Hickam Oô Club 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chairman Emeritus: 

RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret) 
 

Chairman, CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2013-2015 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2011-2013 

CDR Jack Miller, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2012-2014 

Trish Kubach, 2012-2014 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2012-2014 

Helen Peil Baker, 2013-2015 

LtCol Tom Smyth, USMC (Ret) 2013-2015 

Col Mark Torreano, USAF (Ret) President 

LTC Darrell Large, USA (Ret) Past President 

    Executive Committee 

The Trivia Question 
 

 

Sunday June 16 is Fathers Day... but why is 

June 23rd celebrated?      
 

(See answer on Page 7.) 
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Dear Na Wahine Koa ...... 
 

KEEP YOUR COOL!!  Often, Government Agencies have LONG waits....in person or on the phone.  Re-

member, it's not necessarily the employees who are responsible for the delay, so treat them with respect.  In 

the May issue of "The Military Officer" magazine, Lt. Col. Shane Ostrom, USAF (Ret.), wrote an article which gave sev-

eral tips on how to avoid disputes when dealing with different government agencies. According to Lt. Col. Ostrom, dis-

putes usually stem from two primary causes:  Communication breakdowns and unrealistic expectations.  Communication 

breakdowns happen when members don't understand the programs, processes, and terminology of their issue and/or when 

the agency personnel might not have  adequate knowledge or skill to work with challenging members.  None of us can be 

expected to be experts in these programs, and we should simplify our issue to the best of our ability.  Let the call center 

representative determine the nature of the problem by allowing him/her to ask questions.  Often, there's a misunderstanding 

rather than a problem, so allow them to guide the discussion.  You can help by simply stating what you assume is the prob-

lem:  "TRICARE didn't cover enough of my bill" or "Why didn't I get an increase in COLA this year"?  Say the specific 

problem in the simplest way and don't offer background details which seem to just muddy the waters.  Be respectful and 

professional. 

Government agencies are not like retail stores, where products and services mean everything in pleasing customers.  With 

government agencies, "the customer is always right" does not apply.  Products and services are not individualized. Your 

situation is either "within the law" or "outside the law".  This causes frustration when the government service doesn't con-

form to our every day life experiences.  Government employees are required to operate differently, so we must adjust our  

actions and conversations to KEEP OUR COOL. Be respectful and professional. 

Put Wednesday, June 26th on your calendar for a MOAA Luncheon.  The next ladies outing should be planned and an-

nounced at that time. 
Aloha for now.......Jayne 

Auxiliary Corner  
by Jayne Henley-Davis 

Personal Affairs Committee 
Submitted by Lou Crompton 

Doing Business With The Social Security Agency 
 

Approaching retirement or in retirement, you will have reason to contact SSA.  Many people save time by going online for 

daily tasks such as shopping online to avoid crowded malls or stores. They pay bills on line or check accounts.  Social Se-

curity is a business too, and you can save time at www.socialsecurity.gov     At the SS website you can get a personal in-

stant estimate of your future SS benefits; apply for retirement or Medicare; check status of your application; change your 

address or phone; sign up for direct deposit; replace a Medicare card; plus many more functions.    You can also check 

online to learn how to get a SSN for a newborn - such as your [grand] child.   If you need to do business in person, the local 

SS office is in the Federal building at 300 Ala Moana Blvd [corner Punchbowl] and phone is 800-772-1213 M - F; it's gen-

erally quicker to call after Tuesday.  An automated option will allow you to change address or request a new Medicare card 

via the automated system.   Try it. 
 

Source: Jane Yamamoto-Burigsay, SS Public Affairs Specialist in Hawaii 

Message from our Membership Chairman 
 

Aloha.  We are almost half way through this year, and as such, are half way through re-adjusting our member 

    ship due dates to coincide on January through December annual cycle.  I have recently mailed outstanding in- 

    voices that lapsed for 2012, and those whose membership expiration date expired between January and May  

    2013.  The 2013 invoices were prorated at a monthly rate, and rounded off to the lower dollar amount.  I am  

    preparing invoices to be mailed for those members whose membership expires during June through December, 

    also prorated to take the member out to the end of the year.  For this second half of 2013 group of members, 

please wait for the mailed invoice with the prorate amount, and do not renew with the full annual amount.  Once you receive 

your 2013 invoice, your membership will be on a January calendar cycle.  By the way, I encourage you to consider the five year 

membership option in our chapter as it offers a 20% savings in dues - it really is a good deal.  Thank you for your patience during 

this year's transition in aligning membership so that we have a January through December membership cycle.  Please do not hesi-

tate to contact me at 228-9579 if you have any questions in terms of membership.  Matt Sutton  

http://www.socialsecurity.gov
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       2013 CHAPTER DONATIONS 
                                    TOTAL GOAL IS $7,200  
       Received to date $2442.00 (Scholarships & Community Service) 
 

 DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1,000 or MORE) 
                         Philip Heyenga 

 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 to $1,000) 

None 
 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499)  

Curtis Barnette, Darrell Large, Owen Macy, Jack Miller, Myrl Noggle, Paul Schmitz, John Stewart, Mark Torreano  
 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99)  

Al Avery, Mary Ceccarelli, Mayfield Drorbaugh, Constance McQuillan, Bill Nations 
 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49)  

Robert Cyboron, Brian Fagan, Tom Fargo, Michael Olson 

 

If you donated in any of these categories and your name is not present contact Lee Bordenave 

moaaLeejb@clearwire.net or 422-6377 

 

ROTC/JROTC Summary 
by Ralph Hiatt  

 

First, Iôd like to thank all the presenters for their time and valuable assistance in supporting the Chapter and the high 

school JROTC programs. It adds something special when a veteran presents an award.  Mahalo to all of you! 

 

MOAA Leadership Medals and certificates were presented to 27 Hawaiôi JROTC cadets and 9 Univer-

sity of Hawaiôi ROTC cadets.  The Chapter also sponsored 24 JROTC cadet leadership awards through-

out the Pacific.  A total of 51 MOAA leadership medals was a slight drop from the 56 awards in 

2012.  The high school cadres voluntarily provide names of their deserving cadets. 

 

The generosity of our Chapter excelled as our scholarship levels reached new milestones.  The Kailua 

High School ï MOAA Scholarship shall become the Capt. Reid Nishizuka Memorial Scholarship and be perpetuated with 

the assistance of the surviving family and our Chapter.  A new scholarship sharing was established with the Farrington 

JROTC and our Chapter, resulting in the 2LT Frank L. Rodriquez Memorial Scholarship through a new 50% shared par-

ticipation agreement.  The total 2013 scholarship contribution identified with the Hawaiôi Chapter was $7,000 assisting 14 

deserving recipients.  The actual disbursement was $6,500.  The additional $500 was advanced by the Farrington JROTC, 

which will receive a MOAA funded scholarship next year though the 50% shared participation agreement.  

     

List of Scholarship awardees. Ralph  
 

NANAKULI  Irish Macaso  

WAIANAE  Solove Nahfahu  

SAINT LOUIS  Michael Fanning  

KAILUA  Christoper Campos  

KAIMUKI  Tani Nakashima  

KAPAA  Anthony Aiwohi  

KEALAKEHE  Jordan   Busque  

PUNAHOU Eugene Sung  

ROOSEVELT Monique Ann Castro  

McKINLEY  Allen Liang  

HILO Logan Higaki  

Farrington  Kenneth G. Agorilla  

UH ARMY Ethan McIntosh  

UH AIR FORCE Samuel C. Buscher  

mailto:moaaLeejb@clearwire.net
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          TUG by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Ret) 
 

   

     CHARGE!...DIY and SOME FREE FAVORITES 

     How would u like to have a 4 unit charging device right where u want it and install it in about 20 minutes? Yes u can...    
      Power 2U is a wall outlet u can install yourself (DIY) and have the capability of charging any 4 devices at once...2 
plugged into the USB outlets and 2 plugged into the power outlets. Think about how convenient it would be to have an outlet...where u want 
it...that will allow u to charge 4 things at once. After 20 or so minutes installing the 15amp outlet, I plugged a camera, cell phone, ultrabook 
and kindle in and let them charge...worked like a charm and again, the convenience is great...no more plugging and unplugging wall outlets 
and using all the USB ports on your PC. I picked the most convenient place where I could place 4 things conveniently on the counter and 
where all 4 cords reached without a problem. Here are some details The Newer Technology web page lists and that I can say are correct 
from my personal experience. BTW, mine is the 15Amp model, but they also have a 20Amp one available. 
Newer Technology Power2U  
Designed for standard 15A circuits in homes and other living spaces 
Dual-socket wall outlet with two integrated USB ports for powering and charging USB devices 
The Newer Technology Power2U AC/USB Wall Outlet is the convenient and energy-efficient in-wall solution for powering and charging USB 
devices. Now you can charge and/or power up to four devices at once when using the USB ports and the National Electrical Code (NEC) 
compliant tamper-resistant AC receptacles, while eliminating unsightly clutter created by multiple cables and bulky power adapters.  
Charge Four Devices At Once!  

Unlike other similar products, the port and outlet layout of the Power2U doesn't create "plug barriers". This accessible design enables you to 

charge up to four devices simultaneously! (Here is mine with 4 units charging at once!) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

As promised, here is a list of my 7 favorite free programs/utilities. If u would like more info on them or where to download them, send me an 
email and I'll send u back the info u need. 
COMMUNICATION:  
 Skype is a VoIP solution that allows you to make free Skype-to-Skype calls, calls to traditional phone lines, video conferencing, instant mes-
saging and even more features that make it close to a full telephone replacement. 
FILE MANAGEMENT:   
AxCrypt is the leading open source file encryption software for Windows. It integrates seamlessly with Windows to compress, encrypt, de-
crypt, store, send and work with individual files. 
IMAGE and VIDEO UTILITIES:  
IrfanView supports a tremendous selection of image and video formats that you can read and many of which you can save. It also features 
tools such as batch conversion, TIF editing, capturing and much, much more. 
MISCELLANEOUS UTILITIES:  
 Foxit Reader: A slimmed down PDF reader that loads the documents faster than the official Adobe product does. 
MUSIC UTILITIES:   
Winamp: A popular alternative method for playing your audio files compared to the Windows included media player. 
 PRODUCTIVITY UTILITIES:   
LibreOffice: A well-known free alternative for office applications such as word processing, spreadsheets, databases and more. It is compati-
ble with Microsoft Office as it can read and save documents in the Microsoft formats. 
SAFETY and SECURITY UTILITIES:   
Avast. The free version of Avast is arguably the most comprehensive set of freely available security features on the market 
 

That's it for now...have fun and as always...be safe out there on the WWW. 

Aloha, Lou  
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Trivia Answer - June 23rd is Midsummer's Eve [AKA  St John's Eve]. 

 

 

 

 

National Issues: As we have commented, Congress continues to postpone action on Federal FY 

14 budget.  They did pass an FY2013 Continuing Resolution and allowed DOD more efficiency to 

allocate the funds they have.  Additionally, with some cuts in Base and Post services, DOD civil-

ian employees have gone from 22 to 14 furlough days and may go lower.  DOD also put some bil-

lets outside furloughs.  A real test of budget limitations will come in FY 14.  In any event while there are some 

cuts in services in Hawaii, we are less impacted than other states.  

For its part Congress has resisted DOD efforts to cap future Active Duty pay at 1%,  the lowest increase in the last 

50 years.  And they have thwarted DODôs efforts to charge fees for TRICARE For Life and raise fees signifi-

cantly for TRICARE Prime.  
 

Hawaii Legislature:  With 67 military-related bills and several resolutions before the 2013 Legislature, 10% of 

the bills (6) went to the Governor for his approval (or veto) He has a couple of weeks to advise the Legislature if 

he intends to veto any bills and they could reconvene to consider overriding any vetoes. We do not expect any 

military related bills to be vetoed. Four resolutions also passed.   

Bills already signed included: 

Act 41 ï Repeals sunset date for burial in any state veteranôs cemetery, regardless of where death occurred. 

Before burial had to be on the same island as the death. 

Act 9 ï Amends criteria for award of Hawaii Medal of Honor to families of those KIA in a combat zone. 

Other bills included: 

SB548 ï Exempts military medical officers at Tripler from state licensing if providing telemedicine through 

any National Guard armory on a Neighbor Island.  

SB933 ï Extends the sunset date to 2018 from 2013 for repeal of the General Excise Tax exemption for TRI-
CARE fees paid to providers. 

HB1136 - Funds Hawaii Civil Air Patrol. 

HB1381 ï Amends 2012 bill giving priority processing preferences to veterans or spouses of veterans or Ac-

tive Duty personnel for state licensure or other credentialing. 

 Resolutions included: 

Senate Concurrent Resolution (SCR) 25 ï Awarding the Hawaii Medal of Honor to Military Service Members 

With Hawaii Connections KIA While Serving in Dangerous, Volatile, and Unstable Areas, Including Iraq 

and Afghanistan.  

House Concurrent Resolution (HCR) 130 ï Urging Congress to Support Construction of a Memorial Com-

memorating the War in the Pacific at Pearl Harbor Visitor Center. 

HCR 164 ï Supporting the Aegis Ballistic Missile Defense System and the Ground-Based Midcourse Defense 

System.  

House Resolution 86 ï Requesting Office of Veterans Services, With Assistance of Other Departments, to 

Plan and Establish a Memorial Honoring Veterans of the Persian Gulf War, Operations Desert Storm, 

Iraqi Freedom, New Dawn and Enduring Freedom.    Semper Fi, Tom 

(ñYoungò, Continued from page 1)  

As a member of the Pearl City Lions Club, Sunny initiated a program to re-stripe parking lots and curbs at numerous 

schools. At vision and hearing screening clinics conducted at local elementary and pre-schools, he assists in identifying stu-

dents who require medical attention to fulfill their academic potential.  Sunny truly subscribes to the Lionsô motto of ñWe 

Serveò.   
 

At the National level, Sunny has been awarded the Jefferson Award for Public Service in 2009; the Presidentôs Call to Vol-

unteer Service Award by the National Park Service in 2008; and the U.S. Department of Interior Take Pride in America Sec-

retarial Volunteer Service Award in 2008.   
 

Colonel Young truly personifies the spirit of ohana and is a shining example of a person who believes that service to hu-

manity is our highest calling. 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS   

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC (Ret.) 
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Ralph Cossa  

President of the Pacific Forum 

to speak at luncheon 

Hale Koa - June 26 

 

 

MG Stewart (right) presented MOAA awards at Punahou 

Chamber of Commerce Military Recognition 

Luncheon & Doleman Award Presentation 

Korean War Veterans Commemoration 


